CITY CLERK'S DEPARTMENT
Access to Information & Privacy Division

File No.: 04-1000-20-2021-125

April 14, 2021

s.22(1)

Dear 5:22(1)

Re: Request for Access to Records under the Freedom of Information and Protection
of Privacy Act (the “Act”)

| am responding to your request dated March 1, 2021 under the Freedom of Information and
Protection of Privacy Act, (the Act), for:

Public Comments received for DP-2020-00909, from January 29, 2021 to March 1,
2021.

All responsive records are attached. Some information in the records has been severed,
(blacked out), under s.22(1) of the Act. You can read or download this section here:
http://www.bclaws.ca/EPLibraries/bclaws new/document/ID/freeside/96165 0O.

Under section 52 of the Act, and within 30 business days of receipt of this letter, you may ask
the Information & Privacy Commissioner to review any matter related to the City’s response to
your FOI request by writing to: Office of the Information & Privacy Commissioner,
info@oipc.bc.ca or by phoning 250-387-5629.

If you request a review, please provide the Commissioner’s office with: 1) the request number
(#04-1000-20-2021-125); 2) a copy of this letter; 3) a copy of your original request; and 4)
detailed reasons why you are seeking the review.

Yours truly,

[Signature on file]

Barbara J. Van Fraassen, BA
Director, Access to Information & Privacy

Barbara.vanfraassen@vancouver.ca
453 W. 12th Avenue Vancouver BC V5Y 1V4

City Hall 453 West 12th Avenue Vancouver BC V5Y 1V4 vancouver.ca
City Clerk's Department tel: 604.829.2002 fax: 604.873.7419



*If you have any questions, please email us at foi@vancouver.ca and we will respond to you as
soon as possible. Or you can call the FOI Case Manager at 604.871.6584.

Encl.

-kt
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s.22(1)

From:

Sent: Tuesday, February 9, 2021 2:01 PM

To: Choi, Nicole

Subject: [EXT] 6945 Victoria Dr (DP-2020-00909) Cannabis

Retail Development Application

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments
unless you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Hi Nicole,

| understand there is an opportunity to provide my feedback on this project through the
Shape Your City webpage and | have already provided my feedback there. However, |
would like to voice my dissatisfaction with the notices regarding this application.

s.22(1)

s.22(1) this is quite literally, my neighbourhood, and | believe my
neighbours and | deserve to have been given the appropriate notifications regarding this
application. By which | mean, my neighbors and | did not receive any documentation in
the mail regarding the application and the short instruction to go on Shape Your City to
provide our feedback. The only reason | found out was because my family often
frequents 5:22(1) and saw the permit application posted in the
window. | then spoke with some friends who also in the area and imagine my shock
when they told me they had received notices in their mail and had already completed
their feedback forms. We have all been preoccupied with other things and had not had
a chance to catch up and talk, but it should not be their responsibility to let me know
about the city's happenings in our very own neighbourhood.

Especially in our present-day pandemic crisis, how were we to discover this application
if we did not choose to go out to one of our local eateries that day? There are still many
regulations regarding the sales and consumption of cannabis and a sensitive subject as
opening a dispensary in such a residential area is something that needs to made very
well known to its residents, even in this time of crisis and quarantining.

City of Vancouver - FOI 2021-125 - Page 1 of 145



| also later found out from members of the Buddhist Association located at 6933 Victoria
Drive that they were also unaware of what this application was for. They too had not
received any notice in the mail, which would have prompted them to share this
information with their members at an earlier date.

| hope this feedback provides some valuable insight to you and your teams and all
groups will be fully and promptly notified of all projects that may affect their way of life
in the future.

Thank you,

s.22(1)

Sent from Outlook [aka.ms]
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s.22(1)

From:

Sent: Saturday, February 6, 2021 1:02 PM

To: Choi, Nicole

Cc: s.22(1)

Subject: [EXT] 6945 Victoria Dr Cannabis Store DP-2020-00909

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments
unless you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Dear. Ms. Choi,

| refer to the above DP application, and further to my previous comments, would like to add the
following comments after further investigation;

City of Vancouver Zoning and Development By-Law Section 11 Additional
Regulations for Specific Uses, 11.6.2(b), quoted as follows;

11.6.2 A cannabis store is not permitted: (b) within 300 m of the
nearest property line of a site containing a school — elementary or
secondary, or community centre or neighbourhood house;

According to the additional application drawings provided in the document library of this
application, the expanded neighbourhood radius map shows the nearest property line of David
Thompson Secondary School is well within the stipulated 300 m requirement of the by-law.
Therefore the application should be denied as such an operation is not permitted under the City
By-Law. The more liberal measurement of so called “door to door access of 322 m” shown in
that document is totally not relevant to the City By-Law requirements.

Furthermore, as mentioned in my previous comments, the expanded neighbourhood radius
map also indicates that the Fraserview Public Library is well within the 300 m radius. This library
focuses more on children services in the neighbourhood as reflected by the specific
appointment of the Children’s Librarian on site. There is also a Public Meeting Room with
kitchen facility available at the location. This standalone public library is functioning more like a
Neighbourhood House for the area. A link to the site is attached for your reference Fraserview
Branch (Open with Limited Services) | Vancouver Public Library (vpl.ca) .

Hope that the additional information will help the City Planner to process the application. Also
please note that | am in the process of getting support from my neighbours and will email you in
due course.

Regards,

s.22(1)
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s.22(1)

Sent from Mail [go.microsoft.com] for Windows 10
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5.22(1)

From:

Sent: Thursday, February 11, 2021 8:27 AM

To: Choi, Nicole

Subject: [EXT] 6945 Victoria Dr Vancouver cannabis store

application DP-2020-00909

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments
unless you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Dear Ms Choi,

Attached is the pledge from my neighbors to against the above application. Please
incorporate into your report to the planner.

Thanks for your help.

Regards,

s.22(1)
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s.22(1)

From:

Sent: Monday, February 1, 2021 2:29 PM
To: Choi, Nicole

Subject: [EXT] 6945 Victoria Drive

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments
unless you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Hi Nicole,

This email is regarding the cannabis retail development application.

Is it possible to provide more information on the development of the cannabis retail?
Information that would prove useful would be how likely the development application is
to be approved, whether or not a cannabis retail will open regardless of the approval of
the development application, and any general information you believe would help notify
the individuals living in the surrounding area.

Thank you for taking the time to read this email, and | look forward to hearing from
you.

Kind Regards,

s.22(1)
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From: s.22(1)

Sent: Monday, February 8, 2021 12:42 PM
To: Choi, Nicole
Subject: [EXT] Against CANABIS STORE proposal at 6945

Victoria Drive

Attachments: Against CANABIS STORE 036.jpg

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments
unless you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Dear Nicole,

| am attaching the copy of the form with my signature. | very much against as there are
school closed by,

More druggist will start coming here and no good for 5:22(1)

Thanks

5.22(1)

Virus-free. www.avast.com [avast.com]

avast.com |
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5.22(1)

From:

Sent: Saturday, February 6, 2021 12:10 PM
To: Shape Your City; Choi, Nicole
Subject: [EXT] Against DP-2020-00909

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments
unless you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Hello, Nicole

s.22(1)

We are strongly against DP-2020-00909 (change of use to Retail Cannabis store).

We have David Thompson Secondary School (one blocks away) and Sir James Douglas
Elementary School (three blocks away) nearby.

The Retail cannabis store will draw drugsters to the area and it will incur unsafe offences

to young people and children. It also causes an unsafe environment 105-22(1)
s.22(1)

Please reject the application by DOS Design Group for this project.

Thank you,

I'll call you at 904 829 9390 if I can't get your response in three days.

s.22(1)
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From: Everin Low <elow@vsb.bc.ca>

Sent: Thursday, February 11, 2021 10:58 AM

To: Choi, Nicole

Cc: James deHoop; Hayden O'Connor

Subject: [EXT] Application - cannabis store on 6945 Victoria Dr DP-
2020-00909

Importance: High

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments
unless you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Hi Nicole,

We would like to schedule a call with you regarding the above cannabis license application that
is in proximity to one of our schools.

Please advise if you will be available on Fri. Feb. 12" for an hour between 1pm to 3pm.

Thanks,

Everin Low

Planning and Facilities
SD39 Vancouver
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s.22(1)

From:

Sent: Tuesday, February 9, 2021 5:34 PM

To: Choi, Nicole

Subject: [EXT] Application for Cannabis store at 6945 Victoria

Drive

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments
unless you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

To: Ms. Nicole Choi

| am writing, as a member of the David Thompson Secondary School community, to you
and your committee regarding the application for a cannabis store at 6945 Victoria
Drive, Vancouver. The proximity of this sort of retail store is too close to our school. The
well-being of our student body is very important and should be made a priority in the
community as well. We, as the adults in this community, need to take responsibility for
the decisions around the impact this sort of retail can have on our young people.

This is a highly-frequented area for our students as the bus stop is in front of this
location. Many children who walk to school or use the bus will pass by this store
because it is really just a skip away from our school. The neighbouring stores are
restaurants our students frequent at lunch and afterschool. Adolescents already face
various mental health challenges. They do not need to have easy and convenient access
to this substance.

| am speaking against this application and hope that you and your team will put the
mental and physical health of the youth who live in this neighbourhood and attend
David Thompson as a priority.

Sincerely,
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From: s.22(1)

Sent: Monday, February 8, 2021 10:40 AM

To: Choi, Nicole

Subject: [EXT] Application of opening a cannabis store on 6945
Victoria Dr DP-2020-00909 (Less than 262 m from
David Thompson)

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments
unless you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Dear Ms. Choi,

’ - . .. 8.22(1)
m writing to you as a member of the David Thompson School Community.

s.22(1) My hope is that this application to open a
Cannabis store will be disqualified on the basis of its proximity to our school. However, in the
case that the bylaw on distancing is overlooked, | would still oppose the opening of this store on
the grounds that students in this neighbourhood are already at higher risk for substance abuse,
and | would very much not want to see this risk increased for our students.

Kind regards,

$.22(1)
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s.22(1)

From:

Sent: Monday, February 8, 2021 4:57 PM

To: Choi, Nicole

Subject: [EXT] Cannabis store proposal at 6945 Victoria Dr.

Vancouver

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments
unless you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Hi Nicole, I am strongly against the subject proposed opening of a cannabis store at 6945
Victoria Dr., Vancouver, BC because this a not a appropriate location for this kind of business
due to the students from David Thompson High School and the students from the nearby
elementary school like to hang around this block after school every afternoon. They may
participate in this kind of activities and may affected their studies in a long run. Besides there
is already another cannabis store located on 50th avenue and Victroia Dr.

Please reject this proposal for the sake of these students.

from 522
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From: CK Lam 5:22(1)

Sent: Monday, February 8, 2021 7:23 PM
To: Choi, Nicole

Subject: [EXT] Comment on DP-2020-00909
Attachments: DP-2020-00909.pdf

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments
unless you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Dear Nicole Choi,

Please find the attached letter from the Vancouver Bread of Life Church regarding the
development application of DP-2020-00909.

Best regards,
Stephen Lam

Pastor
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From: s.22(1)

Sent: Monday, February 1, 2021 3:11 PM
To: Choi, Nicole
Subject: [EXT] DP-2020-00909 6945 Victoria drive

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments
unless you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Dear Nicole,

I just received the notice of development application in the mail at my A

s.22(1) address. I am not happy with the idea of a cannabis shop opening up
within my neighborhood. This is a neighbourhood that is full of families with kids, and I
s.22(1) which is very close to where the shop will be
opening up, and I feel as though the city has a responsibility to make sure that cannabis is
not available within close proximity you of the high school §-22(1) This is a
flagrant violation of civil responsibility, and is similar to what tobacco shops used to do
in the 70s with children close to high schools. It is our responsibility to ensure that the
availability of cannabis is not within close proximity of a high school, let alone an
apartment complex full of young and growing families. If you wish to communicate with
me via phone please call me at $-22(1) Thank you for your time
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s.22(1)

From:

Sent: Monday, February 8, 2021 10:26 PM

To: Choi, Nicole

Subject: [EXT] Development Application - 6945 Victoria Drive

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments
unless you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Dear Ms. Choi,

| have received notice of development application for 6945 Victoria Drive. | am a house-owner in
this area and | highly oppose this application as this is a residential area. In addition, the area
has many schools (three elementary schools and one high school), and a Vancouver public
library; therefore, this area is frequented by many students. | hope you will take my comments
into your consideration.

Kind regards,
s.22(1)
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s.22(1)

From:

Sent: Saturday, February 6, 2021 9:15 PM
To: Choi, Nicole

Subject: [EXT] Development Application Input

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments
unless you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Dear Nicole :

I received the notice of the development of the cannabis store on 6945 Victoria Dr
Vancouver and I have some questions as follows:

1. Do we need to register to present our inputs?
2. How detail and specific should our comments be?

3. Are they strictly confidential?

Hope to hear from you soon and thank you for your time.

Kind Regards,

s.22(1)

Sent from my iPhone
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From: s.22(1)

Sent: Thursday, February 11, 2021 4:40 PM
To: Choi, Nicole
Subject: [EXT] Fwd: Application of opening a cannabis store on 6945

Victoria Dr DP-2020-00909 ( Less than 262 m from David
Thompson Secondary School )

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments unless
you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Hi Ms Choi,
This is the letter | have sent to David Thompson secondary school

s.22(1)

EV43 Android R Outlook [aka.ms]

%_14:%:8.22(1)

HHHEA: 2021 F£2 B 7 HE2HH T4 12:06

UZ 142 rlopez@vsb.bc.ca

BIZ: skhan@vsb.bc.ca; communications@vsb.bc.ca;5-22(1)

F 5: Application of opening a cannabis store on 6945 Victoria Dr DP-2020-00909 ( Less than
262 m from David Thompson Secondary School )

Dear Mr. Lopez,
220 | am not sure if
your school is aware of the above application to open a retail cannabis store on 6945 Victoria
Dr.. Residents in the neighbourhood have already received a notice card from the City Planning
Department. Currently the application is at the stage of public opinion gathering. The relevant
web site link of this application at City of Vancouver Rezoning and Application Department
is 6945 Victoria Dr (DP-2020-00909) cannabis retail development application | Shape Your City
Vancouver [shapeyourcity.ca] .

Opening of cannabis store in Vancouver is subject to City of Vancouver By-Laws with one
particular requirement relevant to school operation as follows;

City of Vancouver Zoning and Development By-Law Section 11 Additional
Regulations for Specific Uses, 11.6.2(b),

Quote
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11.6.2 A cannabis store is not permitted: (b) within 300 m of the
nearest property line of a site containing a school — elementary or
secondary, or community centre or neighbourhood house;

Unquote

According to the application documents submitted to the City , Expanded neighbourhood radius
map, (web site link 6945 Victoria Dr (DP-2020-00909) cannabis retail development application
| Shape Your City Vancouver [shapeyourcity.ca] ), the nearest property line of your school is
less than 262 m from the proposed store site. Although | am confident that this aspect will
disqualify the application, however in the same map there is a different distance measurement,
“322 m door to door distance to David Thompson Secondary School” which | am concerned that
it may be taken to circumvent the City By-Law for approving the application. Personally | think
the door to door distance concept is totally irrelevant to the City By-Law requirement. The City
By-Law requirement of 300m is focused on the sphere of influence rather than walking distance
measurement.

In order to protect the interests of your students and uphold the spirit of limiting cannabis
operation in school zones, | hope that your administration can look into the matter and express
your due opinion to the Director of Planning, City of Vancouver prior to their decision being
made. The project coordinator of the application is Ms. Nicole Choi with her email address
being nicole.choi@vancouver.ca as provided in the notice card . | have already emailed her my
opinion and | am soliciting input from my neighbours as well. However given the impact and
number of students represented by your school, | think input from your organization will be
way more important to the City Planner for their decision process.

| received the notice card from City late last week and deadline of opinion submission was
stated as Feb12. However based on my discussion with the project coordinator, there is some
leeway to the time frame of opinion submission. Hope that your school will have adequate time
to review the situation and respond accordingly. Given the impact of this application to David
Thompson and its neighbourhood, | have also taken the liberty to send a copy of this email to
Vancouver School Board for their action as well.

Appreciate your prompt attention to this matter.

Best regards,

s.22(1)

Sent from Mail [go.microsoft.com] for Windows 10
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From: BEIERGE BT <fiveelementsjigong@gmail.com>

Sent: Friday, February 12, 2021 9:28 AM

To: Choi, Nicole

Subject: [EXT] Fwd: Objection to application no.: DP-2020-
00909

Attachments: LT COV 2021feb12.pdf

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments
unless you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Hi Nicole,

Please kindly see attached our letter in regards to the matter in the subject line.

Thank you.

MEXBFEEHETLGERE
Five Elements Ji Gong Buddhist Association
6933 Victoria Drive

Vancouver, BC
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Canada V5P 3Y7

Tel: 604-336-9600

Email: [gmail.com] fiveelementsjigong@gmail.com

Please click here to visit our webpage &kl e 3 M A#8 E [facebook.com]
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s.22(1)

From:

Sent: Thursday, February 11, 2021 4:37 PM

To: Choi, Nicole

Subject: [EXT] Fwd: cannabis store application 6945 Victoria Dr DP-

2020-00909

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments unless
you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Hi, Ms Choi,

| have written a letter to VSB, advising them of the application and my concern of contradicting
city bylaw 11. 6. 2(b). | just receive their response which is attached for your info. VSB
supports the due observation of this bylaw, i.e. separation of 300m from school

boundary, which the proposed store is violating the required separation. | will also email you
separately the letter that | have sent to David Thompson Secondary school.

Regards,

s.22(1)

Hi 4% Android kR Outlook [aka.ms]

ZFH-E: James deHoop <jdehoop@vsb.bc.ca>

HHHEH: 2021 F£2 A 11 HEHW TF 412

Witk & 5.22(1)

&l &: Ricardo Antonio Lopez; Shamirah Khan; Marlene Phillips; Hayden O'Connor
% B cannabis store application 6945 Victoria Dr DP-2020-00909

Hello s.22(1)

Thank you for your enquiry about the above, which was passed on to me.
We concur with your observation that the VSB supports City By-Laws including the one you have
cited below.

City of Vancouver Zoning and Development By-Law Section 11 Additional
Regulations for Specific Uses, 11.6.2(b),

The City of Vancouver is the governing authority for these uses and we appreciate your
attention to this item and expressing your thoughts.

Kind regards.

Jim de Hoop
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Senior Manager, Planning
Vancouver School Board
School District 39
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From: Everin Low <elow@vsb.bc.ca>

Sent: Friday, February 12, 2021 12:04 PM

To: Choi, Nicole

Cc: James deHoop; Hayden O'Connor

Subject: [EXT] RE: Application - cannabis store on 6945 Victoria Dr

DP-2020-00909

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments
unless you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Hi Nicole,
Great! We're available on Tues. Feb. 16" at 10am.
A call meeting invitation with Skype dial-in details to follow.

Thanks,
Everin

From: Choi, Nicole <Nicole.Choi@vancouver.ca>

Sent: Friday, February 12, 2021 11:50 AM

To: Everin Low <elow@vsb.bc.ca>

Cc: James deHoop <jdehoop@vsb.bc.ca>; Hayden O'Connor <hoconnor@vsb.bc.ca>
Subject: RE: Application - cannabis store on 6945 Victoria Dr DP-2020-00909

Good afternoon Everin,

Unfortunately | am unavailable this afternoon, but we can schedule a call with you on Tuesday
morning 9-11am.

Please let me know if that works for you and what number | can reach you at.
Thanks,

Nicole Choi | Project Coordinator
Development Review Branch
Development, Buildings, & Licensing

From: Everin Low <elow@vsb.bc.ca>

Sent: Thursday, February 11, 2021 10:58 AM

To: Choi, Nicole <Nicole.Choi@vancouver.ca>

Cc: James deHoop <jdehoop@vsb.bc.ca>; Hayden O'Connor <hoconnor@vsb.bc.ca>
Subject: [EXT] Application - cannabis store on 6945 Victoria Dr DP-2020-00909
Importance: High

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments
unless you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Hi Nicole,
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We would like to schedule a call with you regarding the above cannabis license application that
is in proximity to one of our schools.
Please advise if you will be available on Fri. Feb. 12" for an hour between 1pm to 3pm.

Thanks,

Everin Low

Planning and Facilities
SD39 Vancouver
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From: s.22(1)

Sent: Thursday, February 4, 2021 12:05 PM
To: Choi, Nicole
Subject: [EXT] Re: 6945 Victoria Dr (DP-2020-00909) cannabis retail

development application

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments unless you were
expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Hi Nicole,

1amS:22(1)  residence in the subject application neighborhood. | would like to express our
strong concern of this application and we strongly oppose to the application.

There is David Thompson Secondary School, Vancouver Public Library so close to the store. The
cannabis store will bring a lot of crime, drug abuse, safety issue to our community, especially will

harm our children and students. We cannot afford this cannabis store to destroy our kids and our

lovely and calm community.

Thanks a lot for your attention,

s.22(1)

Phone
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From: s.22(1)

Sent: Tuesday, February 16, 2021 6:43 PM
To: Choi, Nicole
Subject: [EXT] Re: 6945 Victoria Dr Vancouver cannabis store

application DP-2020-00909

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments
unless you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Hi Ms Choi,

One more pledge from my neighbor
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s.22(1)
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HY %% Android kR Outlook [aka.ms]

From s.22(1)

Sent: Thursday, February 11, 2021 8:26:31 AM

To: Nicole Choi project co-ordinator <nicole.choi@vancouver.ca>

Subject: 6945 Victoria Dr Vancouver cannabis store application DP-2020-00909

Dear Ms Choi,

Attached is the pledge from my neighbors to against the above application. Please
incorporate into your report to the planner.

Thanks for your help.

Regards,

s.22(1)
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From: vdbia Coordinator <vdbia@telus.net>

Sent: Wednesday, February 3, 2021 1:32 PM
To: Choi, Nicole

Cc: Christopher Chung

Subject: [EXT] Re: Development Application

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments
unless you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Hi Nicole,

| received the City of Vancouver Notice of Development Application today regarding 6945
Victoria Drive.

| am wondering were they formerly just operating as medical marijuana?

Also are there hours of operation being extended?

| have no comments only curious.

Thanks,

Coordinator

Victoria Drive BIA

Suite 2, 5608 Victoria Drive
Vancouver, BC

V5P 3W4

604.323.2301
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s.22(1)

From:

Sent: Tuesday, February 9, 2021 11:58 PM

To: Choi, Nicole

Subject: [EXT] Re: [EXT] 6945 Victoria Dr - Development

Application Input

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments
unless you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Dear Nicole :

Thank you for answering my questions. I have
come to a decision to oppose the development of
the store.

My main concern is that the store location 1s in the
vicinity of the school and daycare.

I hope that its future impact on teenagers and the
safety of our neighbourhood can be seriously
considered.

Thank you for your time.

Kind Regards,
s.22(1)

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 8§, 2021, at 8:15 PM, Choi, Nicole <Nicole.Choi@vancouver.ca>
wrote:

Hello 8:22(1)

I've provided some responses below to better assist you in providing your
comments.
| hope this helps.

Nicole Choi | Project Coordinator

Development Review Branch
Development, Buildings, & Licensing

City of Vancouver - FOI 2021-125 - Page 38 of 145



From:s'22(1)

Sent: Saturday, February 6, 2021 9:15 PM
To: Choi, Nicole <Nicole.Choi@vancouver.ca>
Subject: [EXT] Development Application Input

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open
attachments unless you were expecting the email and know the
content is safe.

Dear Nicole :

I received the notice of the development of the cannabis store on 6945
Victoria Dr Vancouver and I have some questions as follows:

1. Do we need to register to present our inputs? No, [ don’t believe
you have to register to provide comments on Shape your city. But
you may also provide your input by replying to this email.

2. How detail and specific should our comments be? There is no
guide to how one should comment. You may simply say you
oppose or agree, or provide reasons for your decision. Can be as
simple or as detailed as you like.

3. Are they strictly confidential? Yes. No personal information will
be provided.

Hope to hear from you soon and thank you for your time.

Kind Regards,

s.22(1)
Sent from my iPhone

City of Vancouver - FOI 2021-125 - Page 39 of 145



From: s.22(1)

Sent: Tuesday, February 9, 2021 12:53 PM
To: Choi, Nicole
Subject: [EXT] Re: [EXT] Against DP-2020-00909

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments
unless you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Hi, Nicole

Thank you for your response.

Best regards.

s.22(1)

On Tue, Feb 9, 2021 at 10:05 AM Choi, Nicole <Nicole.Choi@vancouver.ca> wrote:

Good morning,
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Thank you for expressing your feedback of the proposed application noted above. We will share
your comments amongst the review team to help incorporate into our decision, as the project is
still under review.

Since you responded to the notification, you will be informed of any decision and/or conditions
(requested revisions). We appreciate that you took the time to share your insight and opinions, it
greatly helps us gain community perspective to review and improve the effects of the
development with the unique context and needs of your neighbourhood.

Nicole Choi | Project Coordinator
Development Review Branch

Development, Buildings, & Licensing

From: 5:22(1)

Sent: Saturday, February 6, 2021 12:10 PM

To: Shape Your City <ShapeYourCity@vancouver.ca>; Choi, Nicole <Nicole.Choi@vancouver.ca>
Subject: [EXT] Against DP-2020-00909

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments
unless you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Hello, Nicole

s.22(1)

We are strongly against DP-2020-00909 (change of use to Retail Cannabis store).

We have David Thompson Secondary School (one blocks away) and Sir James Douglas
Elementary School (three blocks away) nearby.
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The Retail cannabis store will draw drugsters to the area and it will incur unsafe

offences to young people and children. It also causes an unsafe environment to $-22(1)
s.22(1)

Please reject the application by DOS Design Group for this project.

Thank you,

I'll call you at 904 829 9390 if I can't get your response in three days.

s.22(1)

s.22(1)
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From: s.22(1)

Sent: Wednesday, February 3, 2021 12:49 PM
To: Choi, Nicole
Subject: [EXT] Re: [EXT] DP-2020-00909 6945 Victoria drive

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments
unless you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Thank you Nicole! Keep me posted!

On Wed, Feb 3, 2021 at 12:45 PM Choi, Nicole <Nicole.Choi@vancouver.ca> wrote:

Hello Amandeep,

Thank you for expressing your feedback of the proposed application noted above. We will share
your comments amongst the review team to help incorporate into our decision, as the project is
still under review.

Since you responded to the notification, you will be informed of any decision and/or conditions
(requested revisions). We appreciate that you took the time to share your insight and opinions, it
greatly helps us gain community perspective to review and improve the effects of the
development with the unique context and needs of your neighbourhood.

Nicole Choi | Project Coordinator

Development Review Branch

Development, Buildings, & Licensing

[google.com]
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[google.com]

From: s.22(1)

Sent: Monday, February 1, 2021 3:11 PM
To: Choi, Nicole <Nicole.Choi@vancouver.ca>
Subject: [EXT] DP-2020-00909 6945 Victoria drive [google.com]

City of Vancouver [google.com] security warning: Do not click on links or
open attachments unless you were expecting the email and know the content is
safe.

Dear Nicole,

I just received the notice of development application in the mail at my 220

s.22(1) . address. I am not happy with the idea of a cannabis
shop opening up within my neighborhood. This is a neighbourhood that is full of
families with kids, and I 5:22(1) which is very close
to where the shop will be opening up, and I feel as though the city has a responsibility to
make sure that cannabis is not available within close proximity you of the high school
s.22(1) This is a flagrant violation of civil responsibility, and is similar to
what tobacco shops used to do in the 70s with children close to high schools. It is our
responsibility to ensure that the availability of cannabis is not within close proximity of
a high school, let alone an apartment complex full of young and growing families. If you
wish to communicate with me via phone please call me at 5.22(1) Thank you for
your time
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From: vdbia vdbia@telus.net <vdbia@telus.net>

Sent: Tuesday, February 9, 2021 12:41 PM
To: Choi, Nicole
Subject: [EXT] Re: [EXT] Re: Development Application

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments
unless you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Hi Nicole,

No information.. okay.

Thanks,

Monique

On Tue, Feb 9, 2021 at 9:54 AM Choi, Nicole <Nicole.Choi@vancouver.ca> wrote:

Good morning Monique,

I’'m not sure if they were operating as a medical marijuana establishment, nor do | know if the
hours are extended as this is a new application and not an application to extend the validity of
an existing DP.

I hope this helps.

Nicole Choi | Project Coordinator

Development Review Branch
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Development, Buildings, & Licensing

From: vdbia Coordinator <vdbia@telus.net>
Sent: Wednesday, February 3, 2021 1:32 PM
To: Choi, Nicole <Nicole.Choi@vancouver.ca>
Cec: Christopher Chung <seacbc@gmail.com>
Subject: [EXT] Re: Development Application

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments
unless you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Hi Nicole,

I received the City of Vancouver Notice of Development Application today regarding
6945 Victoria Drive.

I am wondering were they formerly just operating as medical marijuana?
Also are there hours of operation being extended?

I have no comments only curious.

Thanks,

Coordinator
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Victoria Drive BIA

Suite 2, 5608 Victoria Drive
Vancouver, BC

V5P 3W4

604.323.2301
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From: James deHoop <jdehoop@vsb.bc.ca>

Sent: Tuesday, February 16, 2021 10:32 AM

To: Choi, Nicole

Cc: Everin Low; Hayden O'Connor

Subject: [EXT] application 6945 Victoria Dr DP-2020-00909

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments
unless you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Hello Nicole; thanks for the call today. | append a copy of the email | sent regarding the above
application.

| appreciate better how the process works and if the City undertakes a revision to the Zoning use
designation or regulation for these uses, we’d be happy to learn more.

For the time being we continue to support the ZBL designation and the City’s authority
governing the permitting for these uses.

Kind regards

Jim de Hoop

Senior Manager, Planning
Vancouver School Board
School District 39

From: James deHoop <jdehoop@vsb.bc.ca>

Sent: Thursday, February 11, 2021 4:12:15 PM
To: S.22(1)

Subject: cannabis store application 6945 Victoria Dr DP-2020-00909

Hello 5:22(1)

Thank you for your enquiry about the above, which was passed on to me.
We concur with your observation that the VSB supports City By-Laws including the one you have
cited below.

City of Vancouver Zoning and Development By-Law Section 11 Additional
Regulations for Specific Uses, 11.6.2(b),

The City of Vancouver is the governing authority for these uses and we appreciate your
attention to this item and expressing your thoughts.

Kind regards.

Jim de Hoop
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Senior Manager, Planning
Vancouver School Board
School District 39
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From: s.22(1)

Sent: Monday, February 8, 2021 2:59 PM
To: Choi, Nicole
Subject: [EXT] protest cannabis store at 6945 Victoria Drive

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments
unless you were expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Hi Nicole,

I am writing to protest the opening of a cannabis store at 6945 Victoria Drive. This site is
too close to the high school, David Thompson Secondary. It is singularly irresponsible
for a cannabis store to be opened this close to the school. Please deny their permit
outright.

Sincerely,

s.22(1)

5.22(1)
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